
 
DPW COMMITTEE  
3-26-21 
 
 
Members Present: John Tait, Jerald Ignash and Todd Talaski. 
Others Present: Troy Hartz, Clint Braun and Jamie Learman 
 
Meeting called to order at 8:34 a.m. 
 
The committee discussed the roads to be paved this year.  They all agreed the paving should 
occur before October 15.  We will submit for a state grant through the Category B Funding 
Program.  The City has around $400,000 available for paving this year.   
 
The members were all in favor of sealing the cracks in the roads that can benefit from it. 
 
Hartz got quotes for boring drain tile on Farmer St. ($4,000) and Pine St ($1,250).  The members 
were all in favor of having these borings completed as soon as possible by Clancy. 
 
Tait received a quote from Tri County Int. for a 2022 International truck chassis for $79,777 and 
an equipment quote to add a dump box and scraper from Shults Eq. for $49,996.  The committee 
was in favor of recommending to Council to purchase this truck and equipment at a cost not to 
exceed $140,000. 
 
The committee was all in favor of recommending the purchase of a 2021 Ford F-150 to Council.  
Ordus Ford is around $36,400 and we are checking on the state bid price.  Final number will be 
presented at the special meeting next week. 
 
The committee agreed in the past to a sewer install at 6731 Elm St.  Hartz informed the 
committee that he felt a plumber should handle this installation.  The committee was all in favor 
of this. 
 
The members were all in favor of hiring Tim Grates to assist Louis Johnson and Mike Smith with 
their beatification projects in town.  They agreed to up to 10 hours per week at $10 per hour.  He 
will be supervised by Johnson and Smith. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 9:35 a.m. 
 
 
 
Jamie Learman, Office Administrator / Clerk                                          Todd Talaski, Chairperson 


